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2019 Budget Town Hall 
Online Submissions 

 

• An overlooked priority is the urban forest. Will council spend more money on trees to not 
only maintain our urban canopy but increase it? At 17% we are way behind other cities 
like Vancouver- 30%. The focus on development has come with a heavy price for our 
natural environment 

• Will there be an increase in funding for community centre’s to run their youth drop-in 
programs? As these are very underfunded but extremely important for the youth in our 
community. 

• We motion for an increase in City of Victoria Youth Council funding to $30,000/year. 
How much money will be allocated for Youth Programs in the Victoria on top of the 
participatory budget? 

• How much money will be allocated for the Skate Park in Topaz park? – we motion for 
$300,000.00 just for the Skate Park itself 

• Why has council decided to not continue the Indigenous Artist Residency? I 
• My first question would be how much did it cost to produce the glossy financial plan with 

its superfluous photos and overdone graphics? One can only imagine the hours wasted 
by highly paid people congratulating themselves on wasteful window dressing. Another 
example of city hall overkill, cost be damned. 

• I am aware of two incidents involving a young adult being accosted at a bus stop when 
she was attempting to bus home from work in downtown Victoria. It was 6:30pm. I have 
experienced the same concerns when confronted with violent and abusive individuals 
during daylight hours. I never see police on bikes or patrol anymore. How will the new 
budget improve safety downtown? 

• I would like to know why Ben Isitt was not transparent with the citizens of Victoria that he 
was leading a slate of candidates for the municipal election. 

• Bike lanes - Pandora - will it be moved to the other side of the road? Douglas Street - 
bikes in Bus lane - cars can't be in bike lanes unless it is clear - why are bikes allowed to 
slow buses down when the bus lane was specifically created to speed bus transportation 
up! 

• Will the budget contain funding for an Urban Forest Coordinator, with adequate 
resources, to implement the Urban Forest Master Plan, approved in 2013? 

• Police on Pandora st is essential , please keep them at 941 and on the block .They do 
great work an keep it under control ,without them it would be a disaster on Pandora St, 
thank you 
 



• I truly wonder how sincere this administration is when it comes to affordability? When 
50% of the budget is salaries and benefits one might have thought the looking into 
amalgamation would a priority. One line item in the strategic plan is far from a priority. It 
is the only way we will ever address staffing and the associated cost. Why is there not 
more urgency 

• I support the City's proposed budget and hope Council will support Urban food and 
ecosystems by: supporting increased funding for community garden volunteer 
coordinator grants in all neighbourhoods, by removing property taxes and supporting 
urban farms and by providing $6,ooo for the Urban Food Table to continue and expand 
their efforts to promote urban food production and education. 

• The City strategic plan that supports urban food systems. Please support the food in 
development guidelines and explore how parks operations can support urban food 
systems/ecosystems. I would like to see the City expand the scope and increase the 
funding for the Community Garden Coordinator Grants, remove the mill rate on urban 
farms and provide $6,000 of annual funding to the Urban Food Table. 

• Why, when statistics demonstrate that crime rates and crime severity have been on a 
downward trend for years, has the VicPD received funding increases every year well 
over the rate of inflation, and given this why are they asking for a further 6% increase 
this year? 

• Urban gardeners are a large part of the city's population. They garden for many reasons: 
land stewardship, growing food for their families, concern for insect populations, etc. In 
order to encourage this, could council look at how city sewer and water taxes are 
decided? Those of us with microdrip watering systems are not pouring water down the 
drains, so why are we being charged as if we were? 

• Why does the Draft Financial Plan repeatedly mention policing and bylaw as a response 
to homelessness, when housing not law enforcement is what is needed to address 
homelessness? 

• The Draft Financial Plan identifies these priorities: land use planning, supporting 
businesses, affordable housing, active transportation, climate change, and emergency 
preparedness. However the proposed budget doesn't align with these priorities, 
allocating 24% of the operating budget to policing and 0.15% to housing. Can you clarify 
how the City’s budget aligns with political priorities? 

• We need a larger budget to enable more parks Downtown, and also for planting more 
trees. Herald Street is an example where trees are needed and there are currently none 
between Douglas & Government. 

• STVR enforcement needs a larger budget - a 2% increase over 2018 is not enough as 
this is a major problem. 

• I am opposed to any reduction in the budget amount that VPD has requested. Property 
& violent crime is up. My neighbourhood is becoming less safe. VPD plays an important 
role in dealing with with the most marginalized & individuals with mental health/addiction 
issues 

• We hear people say that the high cost of housing is our biggest personal expense. In 
general that is not true, taxes are the largest personal expense. How does continuing to 
spend more and more money on pet projects, therefore increasing taxes and leading to 
increases in rents, help affordability? 
 



• As a citizen who would like to cycle around town to go to work and shop, I would like an 
education program for cyclists. I am terrified cycling in Victoria because many cyclists go 
so fast and yell at people to get out of the way, some speed by at 50 or more km/hr on 
motorized bikes. As such, it's been a year and a half since I took my bike out and I walk 
instead.:( 

• Hello friends In City Hall! Are you going to be committing budget money to fulfill the 
Create Victoria Cultural Masterplan? I really hope so! You are doing great cultural things 
in this city. I hope you continue on this path by fulfilling the Create Victoria Cultural 
Masterplan. Thank you! 

• How much in parking fine revenue last year that had to be written off, foregone because 
of the inability to collect ? 

• I am a volunteer with the Greater Victoria Green Team and live in Victoria. I am not sure 
why the City of Victoria does not support GVGT activities in Victoria, like many other 
municipalities do. I would love to see the City support the GVGT who are doing so much 
to take care of local habitat through volunteer engagement. Are there plans for Victoria 
to connect with the GVGT soon? 

• Langford St directly east of Vic West School does not have a reduced speed limit; one 
could drive 50 km/h, while the parallel street, Craigflower/Skinner, has a 30 km/h limit. 
Can Council direct engineering to implement a 30 km/h limit leading up to the school and 
implement traffic calming measures on Langford St between Tyee Rd and 
Russell/Front? 

• As a social worker with the ACT teams I would like to express my support for the 
ongoing collaboration w/ VicPD. Police support is helpful for both client's in crisis/risky 
situations- as well as for staff who put themselves at risk to support some of the most 
marginalized and vulnerable folks in our community. PO offer clients compassion, dignity 
& resp and do the opposite of criminalize them. 

• we support the idea of Mayor and Council being full time positions and support at a 
minimum living wage! 

• our youth run a food kart to learn employment skills. It would be awesome to be able to 
park on a city street with a small fee for the city of course! And of course with a non-
profit rate! #yyj 

• Speeding traffic is a problem in my neighbourhood of Hillside-Quadra and my family 
supports lowering the speed limit on residential streets to 30km/hr. When can the 
Hillside-Quadra start neighbourhood-led traffic calming process? 

• UDI's members build the majority of housing & commercial/office/retail space in the city. 
If the city wants a variety of residents, including families, to live downtown - for our 
businesses and retail to thrive - our streets must be safe. UDI supports/encourages an 
increased budget to add more police and social workers to ensure that our streets are 
safe for people to work, live & visit Victoria 

• The E&N trail is a great asset and I anticipate the improvements east of Esquimalt Rd 
planned for 2019. However, the most western E&N access point in Victoria at Hereward 
Green is poor for those on bikes; one needs to climb the sidewalk at a driveway, 
navigate around a large bush and climb a gravel/mud path. Do the Parks Department 
and the Engineering Department have plans to improve this access? 

• youth for a variety for reason need safe and affordable housing. We would like to see 
money in the budget for this! 



• we are wondering about free transit for youth. Any chance that will happen - we are in 
full support of this!!! 

• I want to highlight to council the excellent work done by the collaborative HART (housing 
access response) team carried out by BC housing, Vic pd, island health and msdsi. The 
work of this team has been very successful at the challenging work of finding appropriate 
housing for many our cities homeless. Is the Vic of involvement in this initiative at risk 
with the new proposed budget? 

• I would like to support the initiative for the Douglas to Dalllas intersection alignment. 
Having worked with residents of James Bay on the Live on Douglas initiative I appreciate 
the value of integrating better pedestrian spaces and access to the Park, which includes 
improving the connection to Downtown and to the waterfront. 

• I ask the mayor and this council to please grant the request of Vic PD for increased 
funding. In doing so, I ask this council to demonstrate true leadership in supporting the 
model of community policing which is so well demonstrated by the officers of this force. 
In particular, I ask the new councillors to turn away from adversarial methods of political 
leadership and towards collaboration. 

• I would like to know how much money the VicPD spent in their efforts to organize this 
lobbying effort (e.g., staff time organizing speakers, funding from the police union for 
online ads etc.) 

• If, as Mayor Helps states, "housing is not a municipal responsibility" why is it a City of 
Victoria strategic priority? Does this mean the city's approach will be lip service? Is that 
why housing action manifests as 0.15% of the 2019 proposed budget? #VicTownHall 

• How much has the budget for bus shelters been increased in this budget? 
• At a pre election forum about homelessness hosted by Our Place, Mayor Helps, 

referenced an initiative called Mayors for Modular Housing. BC housing has dedicated 
funds for the CRD to build modular housing to address the homelessness crisis and lack 
of low barrier housing for some of our most vulnerable citizens. Where is the Council at 
in regards to identifying a location for this housing? 

• I still stand by my beliefs of not freezing police budget. Thank you to the person believing 
in police on ACT teams. 

• Can we get any guarantees regarding the waste treatment project and a maximum 
amount it will go over budget? The blue bridge and bike lanes cost overruns make many 
taxpayers nervous. 

• Victorians with inadequate pensions (self-employed or 35 yrs of service for a corporation 
that goes bust: Nortel, Sears...) must buy property for income in old age: a VITAL aspect 
of retirement planning requiring a significant amnt to even approach a City pension to 
last 25+yrs. Housing providers are not medieval landlords & need your help. Simplistic 
solutions threaten all-let’s partner in this. 

• Why is funding for the Affordable Housing Reserve not increasing in 2019 given the 
priority of affordable housing? Are there notional budget allocations for fee waivers for 
affordable housing develmoments and if so, are there plans to increase these fee 
waivers? 

• can someone speak on what the hereditary chiefs of the Songhees and Esquimalt 
nations have asked of the city budget! 



• How is council's declining of @VicPDCanada's budget request reflected in the current 
budget proposal? What impacts will that have to the overall budget? Where will the 
money needed to fund mental health & addiction response come from? 

• Volunteer community groups may bring forward resources as part of testing ideas. How 
can City Hall embrace the LQC "Lighter Quicker Cheaper" approach to support 
community? That is, when ideas are floated & run up against "there's no budget" or 
"there is a process", how will Council recognise need to empower staff to collaborate on 
that level? 

• the youth outside at the band shelter are hoping the city will fix the grass under the oak 
tree and would like you to consider safe sites to smoke that is in doors. As well as better 
health care for street youth. 

• How does the budget reflect responses to the increasing traffic congestion in the city, 
working with BC Transit? 

• Hello Mayor Helps and Council, Several years ago before you were elected as Mayor we 
had a conversation about the equitable distribution of amenities between 
neighbourhoods. An example amenity could be the scheduled build out of the bicycle 
lanes. How have you addressed equity between neighbourhoods? 

• Why is so much money set aside for the public engagement department? Can the city of 
85,000 residents justify this amount of money for 12 employees? 

• A budget overage is anticipated in the blue bridge project due to such things as lawsuit 
costs and fendering costs. Has this been allowed for in the 2019 budget? 

• What is city hall's plan to increase business and tourism downtown after 6h00 pm all 
year long? For example, Quebec City, a similar sized city and Parliement town, has 
vibrant business and tourism activity after 6h00 pm all year long even at -30 with wind 
and this is not a new innovative thing. Wake up Victoria! It can be done... How is it 
done? SAFETY AND LOTS OF FOOT PATROL 

• There is no funding request in the draft 2019 Financial Plan for work to address 
accessibility of the planted environment. Is this because it can be handled within existing 
resources, or is no work planned? The problem to be addressed is that a large and 
growing number of children and adults with asthma and allergies cannot enjoy City parks 
and the outdoor environment to the same extent that other children can, especially while 
physically exerting themselves, due to triggers like pollen. Less allergenic species and 
female trees can be planted to correct the imbalance, without detracting from pollinator 
habitat. Failing to plant with the health risks in mind is contrary to the Parks and Open 
Spaces Master Plan objectives of making parks accessible to all yet the Urban Forest 
Master Plan does not include human health as a factor in planting decisions. Staff are 
under direction from Council to work with the Accessibility Working Group and Urban 
Food Table and to report back on options for balancing accessibility considerations with 
pollinator habitat, including in the vicinity of playgrounds, dating from November 2017. 
They provided an update as part of the Parks and Open Spaces annual update in July 
2018 with a report of two actions they intended to take, but Staff have yet to work with 
these groups or the community to develop options for Council’s decision. Thus, AWG 
made the following recommendation in October 2018 which has not been brought to the 
attention of Council: 

"that Council direct staff to plan, scope, cost & look at options to resource a project 
for 2019 to consult,research, analyze & develop a long-term, phased plan and 



policies for addressing accessibility of the planted environment, to remove barriers 
for people with environmental disabilities, consistent with the accessibility objectives 
of the Parks & Open Spaces Master Plan.” 

What steps will the City take in 2019 to lead by example and start on the multi-decade 
process of improving accessibility of the planted environment? 



Budget Survey Responses 

Comments provided in the survey are enclosed as provided and their reproduction does not indicate 
any endorsement of them; they do not reflect the views of the City, its elected officials or employees. 
Some comments have been redacted to remove personal information, hate speech, or potential libel. 
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Correspondence



From:   
Sent: January 20, 2019 9:53 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Cc: Bill Eisenhauer <beisenhauer@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Simcoe and Dallas Crossing 
 
Hello 
 
We live at  and we are very concerned with the longstanding problem exists for those 
on foot crossing Dallas Road at Simcoe. There is no cross-walk or other traffic calming in place 
at this intersection. 
  
A major bus-stop/shelter exists on the west side of Dallas between Simcoe and 
Ontario  streets.  The bus stop is a pick-up point for many residents including my husband who 
commutes to work.  That road section is blind because of the curve in the road and grade 
change.  If we want to encourage more people to seek alternate transportation we must ensure 
their safety.  Currently it’s like a game of chicken and only a matter of time before there is a 
serious accident. 
 

It’s a difficult stretch of road and when the half a million cruise ship passengers also get thrown 
in the mix it’s absolutely absurd to allow this design to continue.  The road is being torn up for 
the sewer etc so now is the perfect time to make a change!  Slow the traffic and put in a well lit 
crossing to the bus stop will ensure that those who seek alternative transportation do not have to 
risk their lives to do so! 
 

Thank you 

Sent from my iPhone 
  

Personal info

Personal 
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From:   
Sent: January 19, 2019 5:39 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Budget Feedback 
 
Hello,  
 
I wanted to add support for increasing the rate of green stormwater infrastructure implementation. 
 
As we know from the research from Dr. Jenifer McIntyre at Washington State University,  exposure to road runoff 
is causing acute mortality in coho salmon spawners and busy roads are the land use most closely associated 
with the mortality phenomenon.  
 
However, this research has also shown that there is an extremely effective and inexpensive solution for treatment 
through filtering runoff through green stormwater infrastructure (raingardens, bioswales, simple bioretention with 
filtration through sand/soil).  Actions that could be enacted for this relatively simple remedy include:  

1. Implementation of bio-filtration methods (raingardens, bioswales or simple bioretention with filtration 
through sand/soil) in the stormwater runoff infrastructure of all new transportation projects. 

2. Gradual (but speeded-up) retro-fitting of existing stormwater runoff infrastructure. 

Raingardens and Bioswales save salmon - it is as simple as that. Unfiltered road run off can kill them outright. 
 
This reduction in direct pollution has impacts for every aquatic organism, from the zooplankton nobody sees to the 
Orcas that bring Victoria so much tourism. You can add in all the benefits of planted raingardens that increase 
flowers for pollinators and many other benefits. 
 
Please do not hesitate to call or write with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

  

Personal info
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On Wed, Jan 16, 2019 at 8:00 PM  wrote: 
 
I still believe that the corner of Denman and Fernwood is a troublesome intersection that I know 
eventually will cause a fatal accident. 
 
The amount of honking and near misses that happens everyday is unnerving at times. 
I am home looking after my   
 
The traffic has increased so much on Fernwood. Drivers do not drive the 30km that is expected.  
 
I still believe that there either needs a 4 way stop put in place or a speed bump on the upper side 
of Fernwood about 30feet from this intersection that will slow drivers down before the 
intersection.  
 
This is clearly an awkward intersection.  
 
I hope that the council will find funds to do something about it.  
 
Regards,  
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From:   
Sent: January 16, 2019 8:19 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Police liaison officer program 
 
Hello,   
 
I would like to know if City Council will support the reinstatement of the  school liaison officer 
program through this 2019 budget.  This program, which was shut down last year was an 
effective and proactive way to develop positive relationships between the police and our young 
and future active citizens.  The program also afforded opportunities for these carefully chosen 
officers to learn information that iften pre-empts dangerous choices by our youth. 
 
Thank you. 
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From:   
Sent: January 16, 2019 8:05 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Advocating for the restoration of police-school liaison program 
 
I am emailing from the Townhall mtg.  As the father of , I want to emphasize 
to council the value of this program and ask you to restore its funding under the policing budget. 
 
My daughter looked forward to "Constable Craig's" visits and frequently spoke fondly of 
them.  The regular presence of the police liaison is a valuable investment in our future citizenry, 
inculcating a deep sense of connection in children to law enforcement as a public good that can 
be trusted. 
 
Also, the Constable's advice to students on conflict management--"walk away, use your words, 
or seek help"--have significantly helped to make the school yard a safer, less violent place.  My 
children hold his instruction in high regard and have internalized it. School teachers use it. At 
home we have also incorporated this advice into our parenting methods. Constable Craig has 
made a significant positive contribution to the school and community culture, schooling many on 
the fundamentals of conflict management.  This will benefit us all, culturally and fiscally 
someday. 
 
I have not researched the public policy studies on the cost-benefits of police-school liaisons, but I 
suspect that the social science data will corroborate my personal experience of it's value. 
 
I hope my children and other children in our community will continue to benefit from this 
program. Please restore its funding. 
 
Please add this comment to the Townhall submissions. 
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January 16, 2019 
 
To whom it may concern: 
The Housing Action Response Team (HART) is an integrated outreach team that offers support 
and information to homeless individuals within our community who are staying in parks, 
encampments, cars and on the street; not in shelters.   
Based on a model seen in Seattle, BC Housing invited the City of Victoria and community 
partners including Victoria Police, to begin a pilot in May 2017 to focus on homeless 
encampments. On a weekly basis, community partners and outreach workers reach out to some 
of our community’s most vulnerable citizens in parks and on the street. Within the first year of 
the project, HART outreach met more than 140 individuals; not only making personal 
connections, but encouraging service access, making countless referrals to shelter, social 
assistance and health care. 
HART Outreach Team members now include (but is not limited to) City of Victoria Police, City 
of Victoria Bylaw Department, Pacifica Downtown Outreach Service, Ministry of Social 
Development and Poverty Reduction, BC Housing, Beacon Community Services, Island Health 
713 Outreach, and more recently, Saanich Police. 
 HART Outreach team engages with homeless persons on the street or in parks: 

• To assess individuals and identify barriers to housing 
• To provide immediate referrals to a wide range of service providers including for food, shelter, 

clothing, and other resources in the community 
• To provide referrals to a wide range of other services including but not limited to social 

assistance, obtaining identification, and mental health support or physical health care 
• Liaising closely with emergency shelters to identify vacancies; identifying individuals who are 

some of our most vulnerable homeless and then fast tracking them and transporting them into 
available shelter beds 

• To identify and prioritize homeless persons who are particularly struggling or unwell, or highly 
vulnerable – to prioritize “VAT” housing assessments and supportive housing applications 
(housing with on-site support) 

• To share knowledge and resources amongst HART members  

Victoria Police, and in particular Community Resource Officer Sean Hand have an important 
role to play on the HART outreach team; as well as part of a broader system of care for serving 
homeless individuals. These contributions vary on a weekly basis but also include: 

• Working closely with supportive housing providers – to develop and implement a support plan 
as we move some individuals from homelessness into supportive housing 

 

• Participating through committee work (CAA – Placement Committee) as we prioritize supportive 
housing applicants into supportive housing resources 

• Participating at the planning level through committee work (CAA – Advisory Committee), 
Greater Victoria Coalition to End Homelessness (System Improvement Working Group) 



We sincerely appreciate Victoria Police contribution to our broader system of care for people 
who are experiencing homeless, and who live with mental health and addiction. If you have any 
further questions about HART outreach or Victoria Police contribution, please feel free to 
contact me. 
Kind regards, 
 
Lois Gabitous 
Coordinated Access and Assessment Manager 
  



Budget Feedback 1/16/2019 4:05 PM 
From  Fernwood resident 
 
I can’t make it to your Jan. 16 or Jan. 19 meeting so thought I would send some comments on 
your Draft Strategic Plan for 2019-2022. 
 
Sentiments seem worthy; scope of your intentions very wide; workload planned for your staff 
very broad (and deep?)    I agree with much of the comment from Grumpy Taxpayers today and 
particularly this comment:  Often there’s insufficient focus on the core mandate of providing 
quality, basic services that are affordable to all of its residents.  Often councils pursue pet 
projects or ideological bound expenditures or stray into areas of provincial or federal 
jurisdiction. 
 
I’ll focus on the three significant omissions I see, plug three other comments. 

• Strategic Objective 7 item 7.   Striking absence of any intention to assist or promote or even 
notice an issue of mobility for those who need to use a mobility scooter.  I already knew this, 
because when I wrote to the last council asking for mobility aids (e.g. navigable sidewalks, cut-
outs to road) to be introduced in Fernwood I elicited absolutely no interest from council or staff.   
Still this is a shocking omission from a council’s core responsibilities.  “Accessible” might be a 
good concept to introduce instead of or as well as “Sustainable” in Transportation. 

• Strategic Objective 7 item 12.   Silly and retrograde to lower speed limits when you don’t 
enforce existing ones.   Fernwood Rd  for instance has a speed limit of 30 but the average 
vehicle speed would be about 55 or 60. 

• Strategic Objective 5.   Absolutely no reference to what I consider one of the most serious 
offences against public health, and one that modern cities have generally coped with: the 
absence of any facilities for those who need a toilet.   The amount of human feces visible in 
Fernwood last summer was shocking.  If Victoria had a public health officer, he or she would 
surely be calling this to attention.   

• Strategic Objective 5 item 9.  I’m not sure what this means.   Accessible in what sense?  
Depriving the downtown of parking opportunities probably lessens the need for uniformity or 
accessibility in standards. 

• Strategic Objective 1 item 3.   You might also advocate for updating the civil governance model 
for municipal policing by removing mayors from police boards.  “Civil governance”, which almost 
all policing authorities advocate, should not mean “political governance”. 

•  Strategic Objective 8.   You do not mention city parks other than Beacon Hill but I want to 
congratulate the last council for having improved the little city parks so greatly.   They had been 
totally neglected for ages!   But in the last four years wonderful improvements have been made.  
I hope the Council means to keep this up this excellent maintenance standard. 
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On Wed, Jan 16, 2019 at 2:22 AM  
 wrote: 

 
Although we are residents of Oak Bay, we pay taxes on 3 
properties in Victoria. I believe that validates this following 
input. 
 
I hope it is not too late to submit input for your Jan. 16, 2019 
meeting . We are currently  
I looked over the list of budget priorities and these additions 
came to mind.  More input may come tomorrow. I will send this 
off to you tonight. 
 
Protection of endangered Garry Oak Ecosystems 
Could you kindly include protecting the endangered Garry Oak 
ecosystems from leash free dogs.  I note  there are an increase of 
leash free areas and I hope they are not in endangered Garry Oak 
ecosystems. There is less than 1 % of the original Garry Oak 
ecosystems remaining. These precious Garry Oak ecosystems 
were properly stewarded by our ancestors for the past 800 years. 
The Garry Oak ecosystems have diminished mostly in the past 2 
generations because of the burgeoning dog population. 
I do not believe that all areas in the the public parks can be home 
to both Garry Oak ecosystems and dogs, on leash or off leash. 
There should be contained separated areas that are dog free 
zones as well as contained leash free zones. The 2 are not 
compatible in the same area. 
 
Toronto is one of several cities that have transformed empty 
school play grounds after school hours and weekends to include 
areas that are contained leash free zones with special ground 

Personal info
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material to absorb the dog feces and urine. Could Victoria also 
follow this model instead of allowing dogs to run in parks that 
have endangered plant species as Garry Oak meadows. 
 I recommend bylaws about numbers of dogs allowed in parks 
on or off leash to 2 dogs per owner or dog walker. I see dog 
walkers with 6 or more dogs on or off leash that are crashing 
through endangered Garry Oak ecosystems. The number of 
ground nesting song birds has diminished to almost zero in some 
parks. The sound of song birds has been replaced by dogs 
crashing through the bushes.  
It may take courage and strong intention to protect natural and 
landscaped areas from devastation by dogs as there are many 
dog owners who feel that dogs are entitled to run freely in parks. 
 
I can provide examples of 'no dog' signs at nature preserve parks 
and green city centers. One example of No Dogs or Dogs on 
Leash at all times is in Ganges, Saltspring Island that 
demonstrate preservation of nature sanctuaries as Ruckland Park 
and the city center....  as a priority over dogs thrashing through 
and destroying the endangered ecosystems.  Stiff financial 
penalties are enforced. 
 
Could dog owners be taxed higher than non dog owners, 
considering the huge amount of tax payers money needed to 
haul away dog excrement from the garbage cans as well as the 
glut of plastic bags containg dog excrement? This takes huge 
management and expense at the city dumps. 
 
I wish to support Jacques Sirois' effort to recreate Southern 
Vancouver island coasts as marine bird sanctuaries. 
 



Eliminate plastic and sterofoam service utensils from hotels and 
restuarants 
 Lets get back to paper or better yet, washable service utensils. 
 
Eliminate plastic straws . Keep up the work to eliminate single 
use plastic straws and bags. Lets carry our own fabric bags to 
the stores and markets. 
 
Support glass bottles instead of plastic bottles for all bevereges.. 
and encourage  carrying home thermoses on a daily basis.. 
 
Eliminate excess bubble dome plastic packaging in food stores 
and for all merchandise 
 
Eliminate plastic wrap at floral shops. Brown paper is attractive 
on floral arrangements. 
 
Stronger pesticide restrictions and enforcement.....  provide 
education for alternatives to  Roundup.. eg vinegar 
Support organic farming, community gardens and home organic 
gardens. 
 Grow crops that purify the soil from previously used pesticides. 
I can provide more information if required. 
Please continue to maitain Victoria as a GMO free zone and 
support local organic farmers markets.  
Support education on using organic home/ kitchen vegge food 
waste to nourish the soil. I can provide ideas if required that 
prevent rats and flies. 
 



Agricultural land is being used for growing marijuana which 
formerly grew vegetables, Restrict marijuana grow ops. Preserve 
agricultural land for organic food farms 
 
 
 Prevention and Rehabilitiation through Transcendental 
Meditation  
 
Include Transcendental Meditation ( TM)  programs for both 
prevention of substance abuse and supporting persons with 
addictions tor successful rehabilitation from substance abuse. 
Extensive published research supports that persons who practice 
TM enjoy increased brain coherence, creativity, personal 
development, improved well being and reduced stress, resulting 
in reduced substance abuse .  I can send web sites..  TM, as used 
prevention and rehabilitation programs, is well known to be 
effective and reduce the cost of the current  rehab programs and 
cost of treatments, and reduce the epidemic of drug use and 
deaths.   
 
As well , large group practice of TM results in creating 
coherence in the collective consciousness and alignment with 
Natural Law.. qualities that support progressive and harmonious 
community life. 
 
Please do not support pot smoking at public lounges and at 
the colleges and universities. Since the legalization of 
marijuana, the youth think it is ok to smoke pot. Mothers are 
frustrated to guide their children as their peers are smoking 
marijuana. There is published research and books that smoking 
or injesting marijauna results in cognitive decline, especially 



among teenage boys . Marijuana impairs developing brains. 
Fortunately the research also indicates when the teenagers 
stopped smoking marijuana, cognitive abilities improved. Use of 
alcohol and marijuana can damage brain cells. Substances as 
marijuana and alcohol  can create functional holes in the brain. 
Fortunately Transcendental Meditation can repair these 
functional holes. 
 Alcohol can be eliminated from the physiology in 24 hours. 
Marijuana remains in the physiology for at least 15 days. 
If you wish, I can send you substantiating research. Certainly we 
do not want the prisons to be filled with marijuana users. 
However, education of the harmful effects to brains and 
physiology should be included with the legalization and 
complex administration required. 
 
install  more charging stations to encourage electric vehicles.. 
 
Eliminate diesel powered public and private transport for all 
vehicles. Eliminating diesel will reduce carbon emission and 
possibly reduce respiratory illness which will reduce health care 
costs. The old diesel powered Victoria tour buses leave us 
gasping for fresh air as they pass by. It is time for them to be 
replaced. 
 
protect the trees from developers 
 
How do we keep the small town feeling and charm in Victoria? 
by respecting neighborhoods and do not over develop and 
demolish buildings with character. 
 



 How can Victoria support affordable homes and  keep the 
remaining green space land from development? Creative 
solutions are required. 
 
Avoid noise pollution 
Can we eliminate gas powered leaf blowers and require mufflers 
on electric leaf blowers?  I enjoy the sound of a hand rake. 
 
Is there an alternative to weed whackers that is quiet? 
 
Eliminate rental restrictions from condos.. or at least allow a 
percentage of rentals in every condo or town home building. 
 
The theory that only resident owners are active on strata is 
bogus.. demonstrated by my husband and I who manage a condo 
building as strata council vice president and secretary  

 
 
Civic festival encouragement 
I miss La Luna, the beautiful lantern festival in Beacon Hill 
Park. 
 
Please financially support Frances Litman in her Creatively 
United Earth Day  Festivals so she can continue these public 
entertainment and environmental education awareness festivals 
more easily with city support. Can the City of Victoria hire 
Frances to create her creative arts and environmental awareness 
festivals? 
 
Thank you for this opportunity for this stream of consciousness 
input. I hope it is helpful. 

Personal info



with sincere appreciation to you and your supportive colleagues, 
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From:  
Sent: January 15, 2019 10:32 PM 
Subject: In regards to this week's City meetings...  
  
 
For now, I will share with you three concerns that come readily to mind in terms of areas of 
improvement for our city. 
Please do share with other Councillors and Mayor, when and how you see fit... 
 
First and foremost : 

• More development for reasonable rental units for regular folks!  

I am really tired of seeing the sign " A NEW DEVELOPMENT IS BEING PROPOSED IN 
YOUR COMMUNITY" on almost every corner of Victoria, especially knowing that this implies 
more condos or luxury rentals; it's as if this city aims to become a second Vancouver?!?! Let's 
focus on what already established Victoria people need and want. 
 
Secondly : 
 
Better lighting system on our streets! 
Many Victoria streets offer poor lighting which means unsafe evening walks for pedestrians and 
more risk of accidents for drivers and cyclists. 
 
Thirdly : 
 
Ensuring cleanliness... 
a) Garbage cans : provide more of them, especially close to bus stops and parks and ensuring that 
they are emptied more  often. I often see overflowing garbage cans with junk all around. 
b) Soap dispensers in public washrooms : Several park washrooms around Beacon Hill (and 
Gonzales Beach, etc...) offer no soap/no sanitizer, just water... which does not do much for 
public health and prevention of diseases. 
 
On a positive note, I appreciate the bike paths, the more cosmopolitan vibe of our city, the 
hanging flower baskets, the extended opening hours of a few venues, and last but not least, a 
more pro-renter-friendly City Council 😊😊. 
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From:   
Sent: January 19, 2019 5:39 PM 
To: Engagement <engage@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Budget Feedback 

 
Hello,  
 
I wanted to add support for increasing the rate of green stormwater infrastructure implementation. 
 
As we know from the research from Dr. Jenifer McIntyre at Washington State University,  exposure to road runoff 

is causing acute mortality in coho salmon spawners and busy roads are the land use most closely associated 

with the mortality phenomenon.  
 
However, this research has also shown that there is an extremely effective and inexpensive solution for treatment 

through filtering runoff through green stormwater infrastructure (raingardens, bioswales, simple bioretention with 

filtration through sand/soil).  Actions that could be enacted for this relatively simple remedy include:  

1. Implementation of bio-filtration methods (raingardens, bioswales or simple bioretention with filtration 

through sand/soil) in the stormwater runoff infrastructure of all new transportation projects. 
2. Gradual (but speeded-up) retro-fitting of existing stormwater runoff infrastructure. 

Raingardens and Bioswales save salmon - it is as simple as that. Unfiltered road run off can kill them outright. 
 
This reduction in direct pollution has impacts for every aquatic organism, from the zooplankton nobody sees to the 

Orcas that bring Victoria so much tourism. You can add in all the benefits of planted raingardens that increase 

flowers for pollinators and many other benefits. 
 
Please do not hesitate to call or write with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
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From: Rachel O'Neill <rachel@burnsidegorge.ca> 

Date: Thursday, January 17, 2019 at 4:39 PM 

To: "Sarah Potts (Councillor)" <spotts@victoria.ca> 

Subject: Budget Priorities for Burnside Gorge 

  

Hey Sarah,   

  

Apologies for the delay in getting this out to you. It's not formal but this is just a quick list of 

some of the high priority areas that could use some attention via city budgets.  

 Burnside & Jutland intersection - the corners closest to the Gorge are dangerous for 

pedestrian traffic, both in terms of visibility and also mobility for strollers, wheelchairs, 

etc 

 A crosswalk across Gorge Road at the Goose Trail access point (at Gorge Bridge) is a 

priority for the neighbourhood. 

 Comments from the community for more green space, (parks, trees along streets. 

 Pedestrian / bike access from the Goose Trail to Carroll and Albany Streets. 

 Community Centre funding - increase Community Centre operational funds, currently all 

seniors and community centres receive just over $50,000 annually regardless of facility 

size or service delivery. The centres have been in conversation with City staff to develop 

more equitable and standardized operating agreements and funding models.   

 Any improvements to streetscape and walkability along Burnside & Gorge Roads would 

be welcome 

 The creation of internal green corridors remains a priority for the neighbourhood to allow 

for safe walking routes for residents.  

Thank you so much! While I've got you, our next Board Meeting is January 28th, at 5:30pm. We 

look forward to seeing you there.  

  

:-) Rachel 

  

  

 

 

Rachel O'Neill 

Manager, Communications & Development 

Burnside Gorge Community Association 

Phone: 250-388-5251 ext. 223 

www.burnsidegorge.ca 

 




